

Introduction- what is nationalism

בעברית- בהמשך הדף למטה

As we learned, the Enlightenment emphasized the importance of reason as a substitute for faith and religion, and in their opinion the government should receive its authority from the people and not from God as the king claimed. These ideas undermined the old order (kings, aristocracy, church), strengthened the forces of change and prepared the ground for the growth of a new leadership that led the nationalism movement. Nationalism grew out of these ideas on the grounds that only within the framework of the nation state can a person exercise his rights. They began to talk about the values of freedom, equality, individualism and democracy to which every person is entitled. The residents of Europe come to understand that the existing situation cannot continue and that if they are interested in a state - they must establish a national movement.

Study unit- introduction- and *Find answers to the following questions*

<https://view.genial.ly/6341299762ab400011bbf6a6/learning-experience-didactic-unit-basic-learning-unit>

Where is the nationalism accrued?

What does the nationalism emphasize?

What is the aim of a national movement?

What is a Nation?

How does a nation is related to nationalism?

Look for a country and write in short- about its national movement and its fight for a state of their own (Who did the movement fight against from inside and outside, major actions the movement did to strengthen the nation or to fight, how long it took, who were the leaders ets)

הקדמה- מהי לאומיות

כפי שלמדנו הנאורות הדגישה את חשיבות השכל (התבונה) כתחליף לאמונה ולדת ולדעתם השלטון צריך לקבל את סמכותו מהעם ולא מידי האל כפי שטען המלך. רעיונות אלה ערערו את הסדר הישן (מלכים, אצולה, כנסייה), חיזקו את כוחות השינוי והכשירו את הקרקע לצמיחת מנהיגות חדשה שהובילה את תנועת הלאומיות. הלאומיות צמחה מתוך רעיונות אלו בטענה שרק במסגרת מדינת הלאום יכול אדם לממש את זכויותיו. הם החלו לדבר על ערכים של חירות, שוויון, אינדיבידואליזם ודמוקרטיה שלהם זכאי כל אדם. תושבי אירופה מגיעים להבנה כי המצב הקיים אינו יכול להמשך וכי אם הם מעוניינים במדינה – עליהם להקים תנועה לאומית.

לימדו את היחידה: הקדמה וענו על השאלות

איפה התרחשה התנועה הלאומיות ?

מה התנועה הלאומית מדגישה?

מהי המטרה של התנועה הלאומית ?

מהי 'אומה' ?

איך המושג לאום קשור במושג לאומיות?

חפש מדינה כרצונך וכתוב בקצרה- על התנועה הלאומית בה והמלחמה של התנועה להשגת מדינה משלהם (נגד מי נלחמה התנועה מבפנים ומבחוץ, פעולות מרכזיות שהתנועה עשתה כדי לחזק את הלאום או כדי להלחם, כמה זמן זה לקח, מי היו המנהיגים ועוד)